Peds SIG Update
Hi, Everybody-

We just wanted to give you an update of what’s been going on in the Peds SIG since we met in New Orleans in April, and offer some possibilities for involvement.

1) Our biggest news is that, based on your recommendations and evaluation comments, we are having our first “pediatric” pre-conference session at the STN Meeting in Phoenix on April 8, 2009 from 1:30pm to 5:45pm.  There will be sessions on pediatric trauma center development, clinical pathways, research to practice, and a new pediatric injury study group, with presentations from experts from both within and outside of STN.  Please save the date and plan to join us.   Also based on your recommendations, there will be more time for networking and for our formal SIG group meeting.   Further info forthcoming on the STN website at http://www.traumanurses.org/    

2) The Pediatric Committee of the Peds SIG has renamed itself the Pediatric Steering Committee, and we have spent much time the last several months writing an outline of our structure and composition.   We have presented this to the STN board, and plan to present the information to the entire Peds SIG in April.

3) The three work groups that met in New Orleans have continued their work since that time, with both the SBIRT and PTSD/ASD/Outcomes Work Groups having sent out surveys through the STN list serve.  Please contact the chairpersons below if you are interested in joining.  All groups will be meeting again in Phoenix.
*SBIRT-  Lynn Schweer [Lynn.Schweer@cchmc.org] and Cinda Werner                     [CWerner@chw.org]


*PTSD/ASD/Outcomes-  Sally Snow   [Sally.Snow@cookchildrens.org]

*Education- Kathy Haley [Kathy.Haley@nationwidechildrens.org] and Mary Jo Pedicino [pedicinom@email.chop.edu]
4) Karen Mcauley has agreed to lead the effort to improve the Ped SIG section of the STN website.  Please contact Karen at [MacauleyK@allkids.org] with ideas or to offer assistance.

5) We have established a relationship with the NTDB and will be working on some pediatric benchmarking initiatives with them.

6) We have agreed to organize an issue of the Journal of Trauma Nursing focused on pediatric trauma.  Please contact Lynn Schweer at Lynn.Schweer@cchmc.org or Chris McKenna at christine.mckenna@chp.edu   if you have ideas regarding a topic to be included, or if you are interested in contributing.  
